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June 20, 2005

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
For your approval, I am transmitting an ordinance authorizing the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD) to extend an agreement with the State Department of Corrections (DOC).  The original and the central provisions of this agreement were addressed and approved by the King County Council in 2004.  Further work with the King County Prosecutor has allowed a technical adjustment to clarify language in Section 7 of the agreement in the term section to now read “the effective date of the agreement is July 1, 2005, and extend to December 31, 2005, unless terminated by either party.  Thereafter, this agreement shall automatically renew for successive one-year terms, unless terminated by either party, without cause, upon sixty (60) days written notice to the other party.”

This agreement will continue to allow King County to make beds available for certain felony violators under DOC supervision and in exchange King County receives reasonable compensation from DOC.
Since the implementation of the Offender Accountability Act of 1999, DOC is responsible for holding administrative hearings for certain felons, who while under their supervision in the community, have allegedly committed violations.  In the past, county jails including King County have held these felony violators when they await their hearing or after being sanctioned at the hearing.  However, as county jails have faced severe constraints on both physical and fiscal capacity, many have not had room available for these violators.
The provisions in this agreement are comprehensive and provide a basis to continue the strong partnership between DAJD and DOC.  Both parties have carefully reviewed the agreement and recommend approval.   Please feel free to contact Reed Holtgeerts, Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention, at (206) 296-1268, if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Scott White, Chief of Staff

 Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




 Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Debora Gay, Deputy Director, Office of Management and Budget

Paul Tanaka, County Administration Officer, Department of Executive Services


Reed Holtgeerts, Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention

The Honorable Norm Maleng, King County Prosecuting Attorney

